
 

Update – Moving to the New Campus 
Address:  22 Ashbourne Grove West Moonah, 7009 

 
 
Monday 28 March 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians & Carers, 
 
As we enter the final weeks of Term 1, this letter is to inform the community of plans, St Francis 
Flexible Learning Centre, has with the move to our brand-new site at 22 Ashbourne Grove, West 
Moonah, 7009.  
 
All students have had the opportunity to visit the new site a couple of times and the excitement 
throughout the community is building. I can confidently say that our new site is fantastic, and the 
needs of our students will be better catered for moving forward. 
 
To aid in the smooth process of moving from Chigwell to West Moonah, the following dates have 
been organised for the remainder of Term 1. 
 
Friday 1 April - Student Free Day (Curriculum Day for Staff + Removalists) 

 
Friday 8th April - Final Day for Students for Term 1 (Final Day at Chigwell) 

 
Monday 11th to Thursday 14th April - Staff will be moving into the new site (West Moonah) 

 
Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd May - Collaborative Goal Setting Meetings (Term 2) 

 
Wednesday 4th May - All students return to new site (West Moonah) 

 
Thursday 5th May - Edmund Rice Feast Day – Students and Parents/Guardians BBQ (1pm) 
 
Bus Runs: 
 
Over the past few weeks, we have been working on designing new bus runs to cater for students 
at the new site. Young people who live in the local area (Claremont/Chigwell) will be catered for as 
well as our existing bus routes that we already offer. More information will be distributed to the 
community as we finalise these runs. 
 
This is an exciting time in St Francis Flexible Learning Centre short history. I continue to thank you 
for your support. 
 
Kind regards 

 
 
Nick McGann 
Seconded Principal 


